
OTTAWA, 30th September, 1926

Sir Arthur

Dear Sir Arthur Currie,
In Sladen's absence, your letter of the 

28th September with regard to the case of Hr. A.J.P.
Yfalter has come to me. I find from our file that 
Ur. Walter’s original letter forwarding an application 
form for the post as Assistant Government Geologist in 
Tanganyika, dated 11th Hay, was received at Government 
House on the 14th. On the 15th Hay a copy of his letter 
with enclosures was sent to the Under-Secretary of State 
for External Affairs asking that arrangements mi^ht be 
made for a personal interview with Hr. Walter, by a 
responsible person who could vouch for his fitness.
This is in accordance with the instructions we have 
received from the Private Secretary, Appointments. The 
application, together with letters from Dr. Hackay, of 
the Faculty of Applied Science, HcGill University, and 
Hr. GeYif. Parmelee, Director of Protestant Education,

was sent....Currie, G.C.il.G., K.C.B., LL.D.,
The Principal,

HcGill University,
Montreal, P.*.


